

RSPBA North West England Branch

Minutes of the meeting at Padgate Community Centre on  18th May 2008

Vacancy 
Secretary

J Dillon 
Chairman & National Council Representative

C Eyre 
President, Treasurer & Webmaster

T Brown 
Music Board representative

P Brown 
Minutes Secretary

Band Representatives

Sheffield 



T  Brown

Greater Manchester Pipe band
J Dillon
Warrington



K Thacker 

Warrington 2004


J Thomson


Wirral Pipe Band


C Eyre

WYFS




Apologies I McLeod (received by P Brown on Mobile)

GMFS




R Brown 

Scots Guards 



No info

South Cheshire Pipe Band

No info

Henderson Caledonian

No info

City of Preston


No info

Bolton and Scottish


No info

Chorley



Apologies A Paton

Oldham 



No info

G Macaoidh No longer eligible to be Branch Secretary

Minutes of previous meeting presented in summary

Minutes of the previous meeting are accepted by those present at the meeting. After acceptance any members present can discuss in matters arising.

Proposed K Thacker
Seconded J Thompson
Voted Unanimous

Matters Arising / Ongoing / Completed from previous meetings
· 2009 Homecoming to Scotland - what can the RSPBA do – competition etc specific to the event? – Ongoing

· Branch Outdoor Completion – Ongoing

· Ferguson Trophy 19th April 2008.  £50.00 towards travel/subsistence will be provided by the Branch. No entry this year due to circumstances.  Theresa to contact bands regarding representation for next year. Note Solos will be run later this year (September/October).

· Sheffield to provide Trophies for Solo drumming – Completed.
.

Secretaries  Reports 
1. Adjudicators were assigned.

2. Solos cancelled due to lack of entries and rescheduling impact.

Treasurers Report

The year so far has been a good one although the balance sheet shows a minor loss for the year at this point. Trios made a profit. Minibands costs high due to the late arrangement of the adjudicators’ travel and accommodation needs.

A review of the 2007 accounts was handed to Treasurer and the Chairman by Paul Brown. The review included a Profit/Loss statement and Balance Sheet prepared from the information presented to the membership in December by the Branch Treasurer. The accounting was found to be in good order.

The branch Bank Account signatories have now been resolved.

Music Board Report.   
1. Have not received minutes from the music board meeting  on the 12th April in Glasgow.

2. Idiots guide to competitions nearing completion.

3. The RSPBA are looking for Instructors. There is to be a course for Instructors; Not sure if this is to teach how to Instruct, what needs to be taught for a particular course or both.. There is confusion as to how this relates to the PDQB tutor and teachers certificates. If interested forward names to Theresa.

4. The Syllabus has changed from that currently on the branch Web Site. Theresa to forward latest details to Chris of the College of Piping web page that has the latest details. Chris will then update the link on the branch site. 
Branch Outdoor Competition
1. Information sought from the RSPBA, informed that this was a branch matter. To try and progress Theresa in discussions with Jim Campbell, Music Board on check list for competition format, also to write to George Purvis in a personal capacity to tap in to his vast experience.

2. All to look at venues and events on which we can try and establish a competition to get the branch back on the events calendar.

· Sheffield looked at the Highland Cattle Show. Felt it would not be practical or possible to use this event. Little parking and access in/out was governed by Security.

· Rick Brown indicated that Prize Money and Trophies for an outdoor event would be in the region of £3000, also felt this was achievable to find.  Warrington representatives indicated the Birchwood event was a possibility; Sheffield were still looking at their new training facility.  The branch would work throughout the season and in September table plans to try and apply for a licence for a 2009 competition.

National Council

1. After AGM, way forward presented to the National Council. Working party established. No time line or plan established.

2. The meeting in Newark between the branches did not focus on the helping each other that we had hoped to foster. Our aim was to look at increasing our Indoor and Outdoor competition viability. The meeting was hijacked by the RSPBA “Way Ahead” sub committee and the apparent need to provide feedback to headquarters. 
3. National Council representatives at major competitions have been reduced to two.
4. Next meeting in September.

AOB
1. Competition format to be looked at for next year. Lists to be closed on day before the first event. Stewards required to progress the day efficiently. Maximise entry on the day, pay for playing lists.

2. The mini bands and solo drumming competition was a success. Particular thanks to Owen and Pauline Nash for arranging at late notice the venue and organising the raffle.  Captain Diana McNulty and her staff were most helpful and supportive of the event from Start to Finish, nothing appeared to be too much trouble. We must also thank Tom Holding for the prizes of drum pads and sticks. The stewards who helped on the day were an immense help to the branch, the principle one being Jeff Thomson. 
3. Trophies donated by Sheffield for the solo drumming to be allocated names:
· 1st Hornpipe & Jig – Jimmy Wright Memorial Trophy.
· Intermediate Drumming Overall – Roy Bentley. 
Other nominations to Chris Eyre as there are a number of Piping and Drumming Trophies that can be allocated..
4. Chris Eyre to contact Cameron Edgar with respect to adjudicating the Solos in September/October. Once we have a date we will look to obtaining the Barracks or Sheffield. The entry must make the competition viable so entries to be received on the Saturday before.

5. Next year’s competition dates to be considered 14th February, 28th March and 25th April. 

6. Gordon can no longer be Branch Secretary, dual registration has been identified, has not been released from Brechin. The breach of the constitution has resulted in a directive from the RSPBA that Gordon cannot be involved in any RSPBA activities until this situation has been resolved.

7. Jim Dillon to be temporary secretary until September – until the GMFRS offer to take up the position is confirmed.
Next meeting will be in September.

P L Brown  

Minutes Secretary
